Great Barrington Fire District


Minutes for Prudential Committee Meeting on November 15, 2022
Great Barrington Water Department

17 East Street Great Barrington MA 01230

Board Members and Employees Present:


Walter Atwood



Chairman – Prudential Committee
Kenneth Schumacher 



Member – Prudential Committee


William Brinker



Member – Prudential Committee

William Foster                                                Member – Prudential Committee


Pete Marks




Superintendent


Cynthia Ullrich



District Clerk

The meeting was called to order at 4:30 P.M. by Prudential Committee Chairman, Walter Atwood.
Citizen Speak Time
Approve the Minutes of the Meeting of November 1, 2022.

WB made a motion to approve the minutes from the November 1, 2022 meeting.  WF seconded the motion. Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
Superintendent’s Report:

PM told the board the water main replacement project starting at the Main and Silver Street intersection and ending at the Maple Avenue and Main Street intersection is complete.  The test well project at the Berkshire Natural Resources property is moving forward by initiating the wetland permitting process. Emmett Lollis-Taylor the Project Environmental Scientist from Tighe & Bond was at the proposed well site initiating the wetland permitting process - delineate the wetland nearby the proposed test well site.
Financial Report:
CU submitted October 2022 Receivables and Cash Journal, FY 2022 Tax Rate, Certified Free Cash and the following warrants: 

Warrant #16 dated 10/21/2022, in the amount of $30,523.35
Warrant #18 dated 11/4/2022, in the amount of $24,862.92

Warrant #19 dated 11/11/2022, in the amount of $22,004.29

New Business:  CU told the board that the fiscal year 2023 fire district tax rate has been set at $1.01 and the levy is $990,378.  The fire district free cash approval of available funds as of July 1, 2022 is $173,3577.
Old Business: The board discussed the meeting with the Great Barrington Selectboard and H.W.W. scheduled for Monday, November 21st at 6:00 P.M.
Having concluded its business, Mr. Atwood moved to adjourn the meeting and the meeting was adjourned without objection at 5:30 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
Cynthia Ullrich

District Clerk

